
It’s That Time... 

F A L L  2 0 1 5  

     As the fall 2015 season begins, I hope this newsletter finds you all healthy, happy and 
refreshed. Where did the summer of 2015 go? 
 
    Let me begin by congratulating the entire MIAA Officials “Team” for their cooperation, and 
support, as together we tackled the MIAA Background Check Requirements. It has been a 
very busy summer. As of August 26, 2015, over 4,100 officials have been processed. 
Processing time can take up to two weeks, but generally  it has been completed between 5-7 
business days. 
 
    We continue to work closely with all boards, board leaders and assignors in accessing the 
information in preparation for the fall 2015 season. We have consistently stressed to all 
boards and assignors that our member schools have indicated that they will be asking 
assignors to use only those officials approved through the MIAA background check process.  
 
   As you approach your officiating responsibilities in the new school year, please know how 
much the MIAA values your critical role in the educational athletic experience. Thank you for 
your service to our MIAA member schools and student athletes. I wish you all a great year. 
Please contact me if I can be of any assistance. 

 
 
Best Regards, 
 
Ned Doyle 
MIAA Assistant Director 

MIAA Game Officials 

Newsletter 

If you would like to communicate with us, please use the following means: 
 
Ned Doyle: ndoyle@miaa.net  
Phil Napolitano: pnapolitano@miaa.net 

mailto:ndoyle@miaa.net
mailto:pnapolitano@miaa.net


 

 

 

 

Click on the link above to enter Registration then follow steps below 

1) Click on the registration tab on the top left of this MIAA ArbiterSports page. If you are an 
existing arbiter user, you must log out of your account before beginning these steps. 

2) Select all sports for which you wish to register and click the REGISTER button. 

3) Follow directions and complete all information and consents.  If you already have an Arbiter 
account, it will recognize your email once you type it in, then follow all directions. 

 

How do you know if you have been approved? 

To check for background check approval status, sign in to your personal Arbiter account.  In the 
Central Hub area select the Eligibility Tab. 

If you are listed as eligible for your selected sport(s), your background check has been 
completed and approved.  If no status is indicated, your approval is still in process. 

How can I request a copy of the background check report? 

The officials can request a copy of the report to Support@peopletrail.com. 
Phone (801) 307-4100 or (866) 223-8822. 

MIAA Background Check Information 

February 25, 2015—At the request of MIAA member school 
leaders, The MIAA Board of Directors (BOD) voted to approve a 
Background Check policy. Member schools will be able to utilize the 
approved list of officials for regular season games.   
 
April 29, 2015—Over 120 Officials Board Leaders attended the 
MIAA Background check Summit. 

June 15, 2015—MIAA background checks were launched through 
Arbiter Sports. 

August 26, 2015—Over 4,100 officials have successfully registered 
for the background checks. 

THE FACTS 

Click above to view the policy 

mailto:Support@peopletrail.com
https://miaa.arbitersports.com/front/110185/Site
http://www.miaa.net/gen/miaa_generated_bin/documents/basic_module/MIAA_policy_back_check_FINAL_6115.pdf


105 CMR: Department of Public Health – 201.007 (E) Training Program 

“Game officials shall complete one of the training programs approved by the Department as 
specified on the Department’s website annually and shall provide independent verification of 
completion of the training program to schools or school districts upon request.” 

The yearly certification requirement is only valid between July 1
st
 and June 30

th
 of a given  

academic year. In support of Department of Public Health (DPH) regulations cited above, and 
in the best interests of our student athletes, all MIAA Tournament Directors and Tournament 
Assignors will require successful completion of a DPH approved concussion training program 
as a condition for an official accepting an MIAA tournament assignment. Your acceptance of 
an MIAA Tournament contest assignment will be considered a implicit confirmation that you 
are a member in good standing with your local board, that you are enrolled with the MIAA, 
and that you have successfully completed a concussion training program as required by the 
DPH. 
The National Federation of High Schools (NFHS) training module, “Concussions in Sports: 
What You Need to Know”, is one of the MDPH approved training programs and may 
accessed using the link: Concussions in Sports: What You Need to Know 

Concussion Information 
Think Taylor: Concussion Awareness Week 

September 21-25, 2015 

*During the week of September 

21st, all MIAA member high 

school boys’ and girls’ soccer 

matches will be played with an 

INARIA/Think Taylor-branded 

soccer ball. 

*Each player, coach and referee 

will wear an orange INARIA/

Think Taylor branded armband. 

*Every attendee at every match 

will receive a Think Taylor/MIAA/

INARIA-branded concussion 

awareness information card. 

 

#TTpledge 
click link to view the pledge 

Breast Cancer Awareness Soccer Matches 

October 2015 

If any school is hosting a fundraising soccer match or tournament for 
breast cancer, please email Phil Napolitano (pnapolitano@miaa.net) 
with the event name and date by September 18, 2015. Brine, the  
official soccer ball of the MIAA, has graciously provided us with a 
limited amount pink/white Brine soccer balls for these events. Don’t 
forget to email Phil a photo of your team holding the pink/white Brine 
soccer ball prior to the Breast Cancer awareness match!! 

http://nfhslearn.com/courses/61037
http://www.miaa.net/gen/miaa_generated_bin/documents/basic_module/TTpledge.pdf


1-6-11 PEN: Clarified that the coach is responsible for the players to be properly and 

legally equipped and if not compliant, the coach will receive a misconduct penalty.  
To view all NFHS Field Hockey rule changes, click here 

RULE 3-3-3e 
Since the clock is stopped when bench personnel are cautioned or 
disqualified, substitutes from both teams who have already reported may 
be beckoned by the referee and may enter the field of play. Previously, 
there was no provision for substitutes to enter the field of play during this 
type of stoppage.  

2015 Fall Sport Rule Highlights 

 FIELD HOCKEY 

SOCCER 

The 2015 NCAA/MIAA football rule changes include:  
Official sideline warnings (9-2-5 Penalty); Unsportsmanlike Conduct fouls for players forcefully 
removing opposing players from a pile (9-2-1-a-1-k); and Illegal equipment and failure to wear 
mandatory equipment is now treated similar to the helmet coming off (1-4-8).   
 
Additional changes: Only fouls between the goal lines are eligible for tack-on during punt 
plays (6-3-13, 10-2-4); and a change to the succeeding spot for some field goals (8-4-2-b-3, 
AR 8-4-2-VII). To view all NCAA/MIAA Football rule changes, click here 

FOOTBALL 

CROSS COUNTRY 

9-3-3b ART 3...Computerized transponders/chips may be used to record the finish of a run-

ner in cross country. I bib transponder or two transponders/chips per runner, one attached to 
each shoe, must be used. When transponders/chips are used, the official order of finish for 
the runners is that recorded by the transponder/chip. 
 B. If the finish order determined by the transponder/chip is reversed through the use of 
the video system, the times shall also change. 

Swim + Dive 

RULE 3-3-5 the prohibition of wearing jewelry has been 

removed from the rules for swim and dive competitions.   
 

Rule 4-1-7, It is required that officials dress uniformly. 

https://www.nfhs.org/sports-resource-content/field-hockey-rules-changes-2015-16/
http://www.miaa.net/gen/miaa_generated_bin/documents/basic_module/2015_NCAAMIAA_Football_Rules.pdf


Sports Specific Tournament Formats 

All game officials are required to be well versed on 

their sport tournament format in order to be assigned to 
tournament events. A format is a detailed breakdown of how 
each sport tournament is conducted. It’s important to 
remember that each sport has its own format, covering dates, 
rules, tournament ball agreements, overtime rules, and tie 
breakers, among other information. This information can be 
found on the MIAA Tournament Formats page of the MIAA 
website (miaa.net).  

It is recommended that all game officials 

carry coach and student disqualification forms with 

them to each contest. These forms can be found on 

the MIAA Game Officials page on the MIAA website. 

All game officials are required to know all 

procedures when it comes to disqualifications, 

including MIAA Handbook Rule 49.1 (pg 48).  

 

Student and Coach Disqualifications 

 

All game officials are required to know exactly 

what tournament ball is to be used during MIAA 

tournament contests. This information can be found on 

the MIAA Game Officials page of the MIAA website.  

Tournament Ball Agreements 

http://www.miaa.net/contentm/easy_pages/view.php?sid=38&page_id=22
http://www.miaa.net/miaa/home?sid=38
http://www.miaa.net/contentm/easy_pages/view.php?page_id=73&sid=38&menu_id=185
http://www.miaa.net/contentm/easy_pages/view.php?page_id=73&sid=38&menu_id=185


MIAA Team Sportsmanship Awards 

The MIAA would like to encourage game officials to 

nominate a boys or girls varsity team for consideration by that 
MIAA Sport Committee for recognition at the MIAA State 
Championship contest. Nominated teams do not have to be 
tournament teams but should exemplify the tenets of good 
sportsmanship to the highest degree. The nomination form 
information can be found in each sport specific MIAA 
Tournament Format.  

The recommended Game Officials’ regular 

season fees for 2015-2016 will remain the same as 

the recommended fees from last year, 2014-2015. 

The entire list of recommended fee’s can be found 

under MIAA Rule 93 (pages 110-112) of the MIAA 

Handbook.  

 

 

Game Officials Fees 

In 2001, the Officiating Development Alliance, a group of individuals 

representing various officiating organizations, such as the NFHS, NCAA, 
ASA, USSF, NFL, NBA, MLB and NASO, developed the Code of 
Conduct for Sports Officials. The Code outlines the personal 
responsibilities officials have to the game. This can be found on page 12 
of the MIAA Handbook. 

Contest Officials’ Code of Ethics 

http://www.miaa.net/contentm/easy_pages/view.php?page_id=22&sid=38&menu_id=207
http://www.miaa.net/contentm/easy_pages/view.php?page_id=22&sid=38&menu_id=207

